Sonja Birr

From:

Lee Kummer - D5

Sent:

Thursday, March 28, 2019 3:19 AM

To:

Sonja Birr

Cc:

Chad Scheinoha; Dan Koski; Justin Nickels; Curtis Hall

Subject:

Fwd: Containment

Sonja please add this to the April agenda. Chad, if this is the only item bringing you to the meeting, I have no problem with Dan giving us the report so you can be home with your family Wednesday night.

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Chad Scheinoha < cscheinoha@manitowoc.org >

Date: March 27, 2019 at 11:03:30 PM GMT+1

To: Lee Kummer - D5 < lkummer@manitowoc.org>

Cc: Charles & Marilyn Sontag < sontag.c.m@gmail.com >, Justin Nickels

<<u>inickels@manitowoc.org</u>>, Dan Koski <<u>dkoski@manitowoc.org</u>>, Greg Minikel
<<u>gminikel@manitowoc.org</u>>, Curtis Hall <<u>chall@manitowoc.org</u>>, Paul Braun

<PBraun@manitowoc.org>
Subject: RE: Containment

Update on CDF and USACOE:

We met today with USACOE to discuss a variety of things, one of those being the CDF and the safety of pedestrians and the erosion issues. We received good news that the Corps plans to replace the filter cells this May, which will help prevent the water from getting as high as it did last year inside of the CDF. It was also good to see the water way down on the inside of the CDF. The Corps spoke in favor of helping to fund a permanent solution to the erosion/sheeting along the sidewalk. They did say that it wasn't really a priority for them. I offered to pursue options and costs associated and they gave me the green light to do that asked that we get them that info. They would then consider helping fund a permanent solution with us doing the leg work. They also said that they would look into cutting off the sheeting below grade that is sticking up above the sidewalk and would get back to us about that. They are interested in trying to find out where all of the material is going from the sink holes. They asked that we contact them if there is another similar event this year when the water is draining down through the sink holes and the sheeting so that they can dye it to see where it is going. They thought that the sidewalk substructure seemed intact and solid as of now and that there was not any chance of it collapsing.

My next step will be to work with Curt Hall our new Parks Planner on options and estimates for a curb/cap of some kind along the edge of the sidewalk. Then get it in the hands of the Corps and the city to look for funding.

Parks crews will also be out there in the coming weeks to finish the repairs from last November/December damages and sink holes.

Chad J. Scheinoha
City of Manitowoc, Dept. of Public Infrastructure

Operations Division Manager Mobile (920)374-0402 Office (920)686-6512 www.manitowoc.org

----Original Message-----From: Lee Kummer - D5

Sent: Friday, January 18, 2019 12:48 PM

To: Chad Scheinoha

Cc: Charles & Marilyn Sontag; Justin Nickels; Dan Koski

Subject: Containment

A note of thanks Chad - your crew did a vey nice job of promptly filling in the first half of the washed out area. Good luck getting the Corps' attention. Lee